
Important Notice

Melissa Johnson, Community Liaison, is available to provide information about this project at (646) 492-4467 
or QueensBridgePainting2023@gmail.com. For all NYC non-emergency services, including inquiries regarding 
NYCDOT construction projects, dial 311.

Borden Avenue 
Bridge over 
Dutch Kills
HB1070QN

The NYCDOT Division of Bridges has initiated lead paint removal and protective coating operations 
on the Borden Avenue Bridge over Dutch Kills in Queens. Borden Avenue (between 27th Avenue 
and Review Avenue) will be reduced to one travel lane from 9:00 p.m. (on Friday evenings) through 
9:00 p.m. (on Sunday evenings) on four consecutive weekends: Friday, 9/15 through Sunday, 9/17; 
Friday, 9/22 through Sunday, 9/24; Friday, 9/29 through Sunday, 10/1; and Friday, 10/6 through 
Sunday, 10/8. A one-way operation will be in effect, and flaggers will alternate the flow of traffic. 
Motorists may use Hunters Point Avenue as an alternate route to bypass the construction zone. 
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Borden Avenue reduced to alternate one-way operation with flaggers
• Friday, 9/15 at 9:00 PM through Sunday, 9/17 at 9:00 PM
• Friday, 9/22 at 9:00 PM through Sunday, 9/24 at 9:00 PM
• Friday, 9/29 at 9:00 PM through Sunday, 10/1 at 9:00 PM
• Friday, 10/6 at 9:00 PM through Sunday, 10/8 at 9:00 PM

Alternate one-way 
operation with flaggers
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